
Minutes of the Meeting of the National Police Canine Association Executive 

Board 

Teleconference Meeting 05-24-2021  

Attendance: 

Officers in attendance:  President Terry Anderson, Treasurer Mark Green, Secretary Joe 

Caponetto, South West Regional Director Mike Miller, North Central Director Ryan Sumner, 

South East Regional Director William Gifford, North East Regional Director Mark Tobin, South 

Central Director Danny Valdez, North West Director Bill Delay and West Coast Director Daryl 

Gaunt.  Also present: Administrative Assistant Katy Farnsworth and Standards Committee 

Chairman Frank Glover. 

The meeting was called to order at 1604 hours. 

Motion to waive the reading of the minutes was made by Bill Delay, 2nd by Danny Valdez. 

Motion passed. 

Special Session for Rule Change: 

 Discussion regarding Narcotics Certification to be more defensible in court. 

Motion to change the Rule Book for the Narcotics Certification to state; 

Finds:    

All finds shall consist of Controlled Substances classified by law.    

 Two (2) finds shall be concealed in the indoor rooms consisting of two (2) different Controlled 

Substances classified by Law. The same two (2) Controlled Substances classified by Law shall be 

concealed in/or on the vehicles.    

 This completes the narcotic certification process. Any other trained odor will be conducted under 

the Additional Substances.    

Was made by Mark Green, 2nd by Mike Miller.  

Vote was done via email. Motion passed. 

Submitted by, 

Joseph M. Caponetto 

     NPCA Secretary 

     Kansas City, MO Police Department   



 

 


